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Michael Owens 

Subject: FW: EPA query on Powerstown laridfill 

c___-- - 
From: Pat Connolly [maiIto:pconnolI@carlowcoco.ie] 
Sent: 27 August 2009 12:42 
Bo: Michael Owens 
Subject: RE: EPA query on Powerstown landfill 

I would estimate that the figure is 383,000 cubic metres. 

Pat 

From: Michael Owens [ mailto: m .owens@epa. ie] 
Sent: 27 August 2009 11:57 
To: Pat Connolly 
Subject: RE: EPA query on Powerstown landfill 

Pat, thats great. Thanks for that. However, I forgot to  stipulate that we needed the figures in 
cubic meters. Could you do qucik conversion for me based on your knowledge'of waste types 
there and an estimate o f  waste density? 

Apologies for that. A figure by the end of play today would be great. 

Thanks again. 

Michael. 

Michael Owens 

'Bp (+353 (0)53 9170702 (DD) 
>. m.owens@epa.ie 

- -- 
From: Pat Connolly [mailto: pconnolI@carlowcoco.ie] 
Sent: 26 August 2009 19:18 
To: Michael Owens 
Subject: RE: EPA query on Powerstown landfill 

We do not have an exact record of when the cells were filled but based on an examination of the AER files 
available I would estimate the following: 

The original licence was issued in March 2000 and since that time a total of 179,000 tonnes were landfilled in 
cells 9-1 3. To date a total of 105,000 tonnes have been filled in cells 15-16 out of a total of 240,000. 

Therefore a total of 41 9,000 tonnes will be filled from the time of authorisation (March 2000) to the closure of 
the landfill. 

Pat Connofly 

27/08/2009 
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Senior Executive Engineer 
Environment Section 
Carlow County Council 
08 7-22 71 109 

-- ___. -7 
, ,-.----__1__--- 

From: Michael Owens [mailto:m.owens@epa.ie] 
Sent: 26 August 2009 11:48 
To: Pat Connolly 
Cc: Fiona O'Neill 
Subject: EPA query on Powerstown landfill 

Hello Pat, 

I am following up on a query that was sent to Carlow County Council by way of a notice under 
Article 16(3)(a)(i) of the Waste Management licensing regulations. A reply to our original query 
was received from Ms Fiona O'Neill on the 11/08/09. 

We are seeking a figure for the total amount waste that will be deposited at Powerstown landfill 
from the time that authorisation first began (which includes deposition since time of receipt of 
first licence) to the estimated closure of the landfill. A number of figures were supplied by Fiona 
in her response and I am seeking some clarification on them to ensure that I understand them 
fully. 

I would appreciate it if you could contact me at the number below. As time is somewhat critical 
on the matter, I would very much appreciate it if you could contact me as soon as possible. 

Many thanks, 

Michael. 

Michael Owens 
Office of Climate Change, Licensing and Resource Use 
Environmental Protection Agency 
Johnstown Castle Estate 
Wexford 
Ireland 

e (+353 (0)53 9170702 (DD) 

1.;) m.owens@epa.ie 
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